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TO: Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Department Sheriff Bill Brown 

 
 Contact Info: Lieutenant Brian Thielst, ext. 4133 

 

SUBJECT:   Accept a donation of $33,000 to help support the Sheriff’s K9 Program 
 

County Counsel Concurrence  Auditor-Controller Concurrence  

As to form: Yes As to form: Yes 

Other Concurrence   

As to form: N/A  
 

Recommended Actions:   

That the Board of Supervisors: 

a) Accept a donation of $33,000 from the Sheriff’s Benevolent Posse, a 501(c) (3) organization;  

b) Approve Budget Journal Entry #0006183 establishing appropriations of $33,000 for the 

Sheriff’s Office Patrol K9 program / Equipment; and 

c) Find that the proposed action does not constitute a “project” under the California 

Environmental Quality Act because it is within the exception provided by 14 CCR 

15378(b)(4) for “the creation of government funding mechanisms or other government fiscal 

activities, which do not involve any commitment to any specific project which may result in 

a potentially significant physical impact on the environment.” 

Summary Text:  

The Sheriff’s Benevolent Posse, a 501(c) (3) organization, wishes to donate $33,000 to the Sheriff’s 

Office as follows: $33,000 is designated for the Sheriff’s Office Patrol K9 program. The Sheriff 

recommends that the Board of Supervisors accept this donation pursuant to section 25355 of the 

Government Code, section 18944 of title 2 of the California Code of Regulations, and section 610-D4.1 

of the County Administrative Manual. 

 

 

 

 



Background: 

The Sheriff is very grateful for donations made to the Sheriff’s Office that maintain the department’s K9 

capabilities by replacing a patrol narcotics detection K9 that retired on December 31, 2018 by funding   

a replacement K9 for our K9 Unit. County policy D4.1 provides that donations of $10,000 or more are 

to be accepted by the Board of Supervisors.   

Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:  

Budgeted: No  

Fiscal Analysis: 

Federal

Fees

Other: 33,000.00$                   33,000.00$                    

Total 33,000.00$                   -$                            33,000.00$                    

 

 

Narrative: 

Budget Journal Entry #0006183 records the donation as revenue and a corresponding entry of $33,000 

into Salaries and Benefits for the Sheriff’s Office for the use to fund the Sheriff’s Office purchase of a 

narcotics detention K9, equipment and training required for the K9 Unit. $25,000 will be used for the 

purchase of the new K9, K9 school, Tracking course, Narcotics detection course. $8,000 for additional 

k9 equipment/supplies. 

Special Instructions:   

Clerk of the Board:  Please send a minute order to Hope Vasquez, CFO, Sheriff’s Office 

 
Attachments:  
 

Budget Revision Request #0006183  

 
 


